From: Shanika Granville

To: HHC Exhibits
Subject: HB 3063 TESTIMONY
Date: Wednesday, February 27, 2019 9:47:54 PM

To whom it may concern,

| STRONGLY oppose HB 3063 !! As a parent of two toddlers, one who will be school
aged next year and expecting our third this April, it is VERY important to me that |
have the right to make parental medical decisions for them! | am opposed to mine
and anyone else's children being denied their right to public education based on
parents religious or philosophical beliefs towards vaccines!! Vaccines ARE NOT A
ONE FOR ALL, just as medications and other certain medical treatments ARE NOT A
ONE FOR ALL! Parents should have full rights to fully decline all thirty-one school
required vaccines, vaccinate on a delayed schedule, selective vaccinate or vaccinate
on schedule according to the CDC's current recommendations based on what they as
parents feel is best for their childs health! No parent or child should ever be
discriminated for the choice they've made.

Taking away religious and philosophical exemptions is not going to stop outbreaks,
which seems to be the concern for this bill. They will still happen because those who
are not vaccinated roam the general public on a daily. I'm NOT AFRAID of those who
choose NOT TO VACCINATE because VACCINES ARE "SUPPOSED" to work and
therefore the unvaccinated shouldn't pose a risk to any child "PROTECTED" by
vaccines! Leave this choice up to us parents as it should ALWAYS be! We as parents
are ALL only doing what we feel is BEST for OUR children!

EVERY CHILD DESERVES EQUAL RIGHTS TO PUBLIC EDUCATION NO
MATTER THE CASE!

Trying to push parents to vaccinate their kids so they can attend public school is just
going to cause more parents to question the effectiveness and motives towards
vaccines. Myself included, will begin to question them more than | aleady have.

A concerned parent residing in a small town of Dayton,OR and mother of soon to be
three children! Please DON'T TAKE AWAY my PARENTAL MEDICAL RIGHTS to MY
children !

- Shanika Granville

Please vote NO for HB 3063 !!
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